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TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, January 23, 2006

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Evan Barshack, Peggy Carter, Moh Daoud, John Gonder, Steve Gunderson, Greg Johns, Bob Kratochvil, Anne Loyola, Bryan Loyola, Elizabeth Noyes, Alex Stoeffl, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon

Guests:
Dave Curtis, Jeannine Methe
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The meeting was called to order at 2:33 pm.

I. Approval of Minutes from November 28, 2005 meeting



The Committee reviewed the minutes from the November 28th meeting, with no corrections.

Motion:
To accept the minutes from the November 28, 2005 meeting

MSC:
Greg Johns/Peggy Carter

Vote:
Unanimous
II. Welcome/Introductions






III. Dean’s Report

A. Elizabeth Noyes

Ms. Noyes reported that the web development website is basically finished, and she will have an announcement for the next Town Meeting.  On Wednesday, she will conduct a usability study on the current website.  Five students will be randomly chosen in the Library, and asked to perform tasks related to using the LPC website.  In May 2004, she conducted a survey regarding the (old) website, and will now do another survey using the same questions.  This will take place February 6th - 27th.  She is also in the process of rebuilding the faculty website template, and will roll out Contribute to certain users this semester.

B. Steve Gunderson

Mr. Gunderson reported that the staff in the Technology Department had been working on a number of projects, including installation of a projector and other equipment in Room 802 and Building 1000.  They have also upgraded the instructional servers, and will be updating 300 computers on campus.  In addition, the Department is getting the specifications ready for server replacement. 

C. Heidi Ulrech


The copier conversion took place over the winter break, and the database has been changed to MS Access.  She is currently working with Admissions & Records to look at ways to improve call routing, and other possible improvements.




IV. Presentation



Dave Curtis -- CEO, WeCare Wireless

Dave Curtis, CEO of WeCare Wireless, made a very detailed presentation to the Committee about the possibility of providing Wi-Fi service to LPC.  Their company currently provides the Wi-Fi service in downtown Livermore, and he wanted to propose something to Las Positas that would be collaborative and student/College friendly.  Service would be on a month-to-month basis (as they do with all of their clients), with a potential for revenue sharing.  LPC would decide how much time students get for free each day, and then how much to charge for additional usage (e.g. $2.95/month or $9.95/semester).  Students make their payments by credit card directly to WeCare.  The College would be covered by 3-5 “zones”, at a cost of $46.95/month for each zone (which includes rental fee for equipment).  There is also a one-time fee of $49.95/zone for installation and configuration.  The Wi-Fi service would also be separate from the LPC network, but could be used as a back up in the event of an emergency.  LPC would also receive monthly reports, which detail the amount of usage from each location (“zone”), and how much of the allotted free time was used (by user id).

V. Presentation / Questions

Jeannine Methe -- District

Ms. Methe shared some of the things happening at the District IT Department, and answered questions from the Committee members.  She noted that the proxy server had been updated, and that it was currently being tested.  Some of the questions for Ms. Methe included the possibility of changing the College’s web address to www.lpc.com, not having to type “inet:” for email to external addresses, and receiving notifications when GroupWise goes down.  She stated that she would review the items raised during the meeting and provide information to Bob Kratochvil and the Technology Committee.   In addition, she spoke about some of the tech plans for the new facilities under the Bond.  They have upgraded the web lines from T1s to DS3s, have blueprints of the underground conduits, and will be looking at things like storage requirements for server space.  Ms. Methe also added that the new classrooms are designed to have wireless capabilities, along with the large lecture hall and the open-learning area.  When asked about next steps for a potential partnership with WeCare, she felt that the District and LPC Tech staff needed to look more closely at the “bits and bytes” to make sure that our network is preserved, and that things work on all levels. 

VI. Web/Copyright Policy

This policy is currently in the hands of the Senates and governance groups to review.

VII. Updates/Announcements

Bryan Loyola shared that he had found an open source option to look at as an alternative.  Ms. Methe suggested that he check with Steve Gunderson and the LPC staff.

VIII. Open Discussion

IX. Next Meeting:
Monday, February 27, 2006



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603

The meeting was adjourned at 4:29 pm (MSC: Peggy Carter/Anne Loyola).

Minutes taken by Jennifer Adams

